
   

Jared Esselman 

Appointed State 

Director of Aviation 
 

The Utah Department of 

Transportation (UDOT) has 

appointed Jared Esselman as the 

new State Director of Aviation.  

 

Jared has more than ten years of 

experience in state and local 

government affairs and holds a 

Master Degree in Public Policy from 

Harvard University.  

 

Jared was previously employed by 

the Aircraft Owners and Pilots 

Association (AOPA) as Director of 

State Government Affairs. Jared 

served in the United States Air 

Force as a Loadmaster on C-17 

aircraft and managed logistics for 

more than 300 combat missions.  

Jared replaces former Director Pat 

Morley who retired.  
 

 

 

South Valley Regional Airfield Designation Changes 

 

Notice 

SLC Runway 14/32 Will 

Close July 10 for Runway 

Overlay. 

 

SLCDA GA News 

Electronic Option 
To receive the Salt Lake City 

Department of Airport’s monthly 

General Aviation newsletter by 

email, send your email address to: 

dave.teggins@slcgov.com.  
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General Aviation 
U42 Runway Scheduled to Open on 

June 6 at 23:00L   
Construction crews are working diligently to make the targeted 

opening date of June 6 at 23:00 L for runway 16/34 at South Valley 

Regional. However, taxiways at the north and south thresholds of the 

runway will not be ready for the June 6 opening. Aircraft will need to 

taxi back from taxiways A2 and A3 for full length takeoff.  The 

runway will be limited to King Air size aircraft or smaller until  

June 10. 

 

Users are reminded that there are never any certainties when it comes 

to construction and Utah weather, so dates are subject to change. 

 

Tenants are encouraged to monitor NOTAMs for the most current 

and up to date information concerning construction impacts.   

 

PLEASE CHECKS NOTAMS PRIOR TO  

DEPARTING FOR U42! 

 

The airport has an email list for South Valley Regional Airport 

construction updates. To be placed on the list, email General 

Aviation Manager Dave Teggins at dave.teggins@slcgov.com.  

Tenants can also call the airport general aviation hotline for  

additional information. 

 
 



TAC-AIR Sponsors SLC FOD Walk 

The Salt Lake City International Airport (SLCDA) held its Spring FOD Walk 

on May 19. Approximately 50 participants walked the grassy areas and 

taxiway F in front of the Delta Air Lines’ maintenance hangar. The group 

picked-up more than 70 pounds of FOD and debris. After the walk, 

participants were treated to a barbecue hosted by TAC-AIR. SLCDA organizes 

two FOD walks each year. The next walk is planned for September. 

 

 
 

UBAA Awards Scholarships  
The Utah Business Aircraft Association (UBAA) has announced the 

recipients of its 2017 scholarship campaign. The student recipients are 

Ryan Taul-Salt Lake Community College, Jared Percival-Utah Valley 

University and Brett Bentley-Westminster College. Westminster 

College’s Emma Fox was also awarded assistance of fees associated 

with her commercial pilot check ride. UBAA was founded in 2007 as an 

all-volunteer organization representing business aviation in the state of 

Utah.    

 
 

Helpful Points of Contact 
 

General aviation operations, facilities maintenance, SLCDA GA newsletter, 

airfield and SLC Title 16 questions:  Dave Teggins, SLCDA General Aviation 

Manager, (801) 556-4082-5532 or dave.teggins@slcgov.com. 

 

Hangar lease and repair questions: Phil Bevan, SLCDA Property Management 

Specialist, (801) 575-2957 or phil.bevan@slcgov.com. 

 

Aviation security questions call: Kristian Wade, SLCDA Operations Manager-

Security, (801) 575-2401. Gate access problems call:  Airport Control Center,  

(801) 575-2401. 

 

Emergencies call: SLCIA, (801) 575-2911; TVY or U42, 911 then (801) 575-2911. 

For additional GA information call the GA Hotline: (801) 575-2443. 

 

Upcoming Events 

and News 
 

 

June 2-3-Skypark Airport will hold its 
annual Aviation Festival and Expo.  
Visit www.skyparkutah.com for 
additional information. 
 
June 2-4-EAA B-17 “Aluminum 
Overcast,” will be on display at 
Ogden-Hinckley Airport.  For more 
information, go to www.eaa.org. 
 
June 10-EAA will hold a Young 
Eagles Rally at Spanish Fork 
Municipal Airport between 8 a.m. 
and 11a.m. 
 
August 12-13- Bountiful Skypark 
Airport is hosting “Warbirds Over 
Utah,” between 9 a.m. and 4 p.m.  
Go to 
www.vintageaviationmuseum,com 
for more information. 

 
October 18-20-Utah Airport 
Operators Association (UAOA) is 
holding its annual Fall Conference at 
the Moab Valley Inn in Moab. For 
registration information, go to 
www.uaoa.org. 

 
Upcoming activity and FAA seminar 
information is available at 
www.faasafety.gov under the 
Activities, Courses and Seminars 
tab.  
 
The FAA SLC FSDO Safety Program 
Manager is Richard Jeffs, 
richard.jeffs@faa.gov.  
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